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Dear Mr. Frazier, 
 
I am writing to express the interest and support of collaboration for research involving my research 
team regarding the applications of industrial hemp.  Industrial hemp, historically has a variety of 
applications, such as paper and robe, due to the high strength of its fibers.  It is these qualities, as well as 
its rapid growth and low-intensity cultivation that can make this plant transformative as a low-cost 
alternative in a variety of applications, such as composite materials for use in automotive manufacture.  
This could provide a locally grown feedstock that can augment the imported polymeric materials used in 
plastic composites and building materials.  In addition to these attractive applications, there are more 
transformative uses for industrial hemp that my research team at Kettering University is specifically 
equipped to evaluate.  It particular, it is our belief that industrial hemp may be used to safely and 
efficiently phytoremediate industrially contaminated brown fields in Genesee County, Michigan and 
elsewhere.  We have the expertise to test the positive effects of phytoremediation, as well as the 
capability to test novel, environmentally friendly supercritical fluid technologies to destroy organic 
contaminants and concentrate heavy metals for disposal.   
 
Furthermore, we are interested in performing research in using industrial hemp to produce cellulosic 
ethanol to be blended into gasoline, as well as using hemp to produce biogas, or essentially nature gas.  
Due to hemps oil content, we can also utilize our existing extraction technology to extract and produce 
oil from hemp seeds, which are rich in fatty acids and antioxidants which can be used for nutrition, 
biodiesel, and blended into polymer materials and packaging for food preservation and corrosion 
protection of metals.  In addition, we have the expertise and experience of evaluating and testing hemp 
fibers and cloth for industrial application. 
 
In order to accomplish this work of developing new technologies to create novel and innovative uses for 
industrial hemp that will create new diversity in Michigan’s economy, stable and consistent research 
funding is needed, as well as business investment.  More importantly, while industrial hemp does not 
contain chemical compounds regulated by law, it is important for work to proceed in an unimpeded and 
productive manner that assurance is provided that research is in compliance with applicable state and 
federal laws.  I would be pleased to discuss our research ideas and opportunities, as well as provide a 
technical background to relevant parties and your team develops its efforts going forward. 
 
Kind Regards, 
 
 
 
 
Jonathan Wenzel 
Associate Professor of Chemical Engineering 
 


